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Plat Requirements per UDC

• As per City of Corpus Christi Unified Development Code (UDC) 
§8.1.4.B the developer shall provide improvements to the water 
system, including but not limited to water lines, fire hydrants, 
and valves in conformity with the standards, specifications and 
requirements of the UDC.  

• Per UDC §8.1.5, all required improvements shall provide 
continuity of improvements among adjacent properties.  

• Per UDC §8.2.6 if an approved water supply system is 
available within 1 mile of the property being platted, each lot 
shall be provided access to such water supply.



Plat Waiver UDC 3.8.3.D
Section 3.8.3.D of the UDC provides factors to consider plat waivers, and states that

the need for the waiver shall be demonstrated to the Planning Commission’s

satisfaction. The waiver may be approved, approved with conditions, or denied, after

consideration of the following factors:

1. The granting of the waiver shall not be detrimental to the public health, safety or

general welfare, or be injurious to other property in the area, or to the City in

administering this Unified Code;

2. The conditions that create the need for the waiver shall not generally apply to other

property in the vicinity;

3. Application of a provision of this Unified Development Code will render

subdivision of land unfeasible; or

4. The granting of the waiver would not substantially conflict with the

Comprehensive Plan and the purposes of the Unified Development Code.



Factors In Support of Waiver

• The purpose of the re-plat is for a cell tower which will not 

utilize water.

• The neighbor at 2337 Yorktown recently submitted plans to 

provide water and a fire hydrant on the south side of 

Yorktown in regards to parallel fire protection rules in the 

IDM.



Factors Against Waiver

• In the event that the property to the east were to develop, 

they would have to incur the cost of extending the 

infrastructure across the frontage of 2345 Yorktown Blvd as 

part of their project.



Staff Recommendation

Staff recommends approval of the waiver request for the water/fire 

hydrant construction at 2345 Yorktown Blvd.

Planning Commission may choose to follow or decline Staff’s 

recommendation, and Planning Commission may approve, approve with 

conditions, or deny the waiver request.


